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PRESS RELEASE 

January 19, 2011 

       

Japan Celebrates the Completion of Two Schools in Al Far’a Area 

 

 Today on January 19, 2011, the completion ceremony of the construction of Al 

Far’a Boys School and Wadi Far’a Girls School was held at Salah Khalaf Hall in Far’a Area 

in Tubas Governorate. Mr. Naofumi Hashimoto, Representative of Japan to the Palestinian 

Authority, Ms. Lamis Al Alami, Minister of Education, Dr. Marwan Tubasi, Governor of Tubas, 

Mr. Yasser Abu Kishk, Head of the Popular Committee in Al Fara’a Camp, Mr. Husein Hmoud, 

Head of Wadi Fara’a Village Council attended the ceremony. These two schools were 

constructed as part of the project for establishment of new schools in the West Bank, which 

was funded by the Government of Japan in 2009 with the amount of JPY 900 million. 

 

 The project aims to improve the educational environment through the 

construction of seven schools in Jericho, Nablus, Tubas and Jordan Valley, in addition to 

equipping these schools with educational furniture and equipment. This will contribute to 

the improvement of the quality of education and providing access to education for all 

children, which are described as one of the main targets of “the Five Year Plan” formulated 

by the Palestinian Ministry of Education and Higher Education. 

 

 With full cooperation between Ministry of Education, JICA, and JICS, a total of 9 

classrooms (1619.25 m2) were constructed for Al Fara’a Boys School and 16 classrooms 

(2612.29 m2) were constructed for Wadi Fara’a Girls School. 

  

 Mr. Hashimoto in his speech expressed that the Japanese Government is 

determined to continue its support to Palestinian people from human security perspective as 

well as from its political stands for their efforts to establish a viable independent Palestinian 

state that is capable to provide basic daily services to the people. 

 

 Government of Japan has extended over USD 1.1 billion as official development 

assistance since 1993 to the Palestinian people, ranging from humanitarian assistance to 

economic and social development. 
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